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Key points of this session: 

- On the basis of the informal note (Version 13.11.2017), deliberations by Parties at 
current and previous sessions and views submitted, the co-facilitators prepared a 
new informal note. This document has been distributed yesterday. Parties raised a 
lot of concerns regarding the process and didn't give the mandate to the co-
facilitators to produce a new text.  

- At the end of this morning session, a group of Parties was opposed to give the 
mandate to co-facilitators to produce a new text. 

- The discussion regarding the registry for adaptation communication is not now at 
the same level of discussion than the one related to the NDCs registry. Yesterday 
the co-facilitators received the mandate to produce a new text on the NDCs 
registry. 

- Parties are still requesting for a joint meeting. 
- Tuvalu took the floor to highlight the importance of being at the same level of work 

than the colleagues on NDCs registry before having the joint meeting in order to 
have a productive exchange. 

- Philippines requested that this item should be brought at a political level. 
- A new session will happen at 5pm.  
- There is only two more hours for this item (including this afternoon session). 

 
Co-facilitators 
Mr. Peer Stiansen (Norway) introduced the session of today. It is the 3rd session on this 
item.  
Regarding the request of having a joint meeting, consultations are still happening. We will 
keep you update.  
Regarding the discussion we had yesterday on the new informal note: this text is still not 
valid plus there is still no consensus on giving the mandate to the co-facilitators to produce a 
new text. So the informal note from November 2017 is the only one valid.  
We are expected to produce a clear document with clear options for COP24. We would 
like to open the floor on how we should move forward.  
 
Ecuador 
Ecuador asked for more clarification. 
 
Co-facilitators 
Co-facilitators suggested keeping the informal note from November 2017 as the basis for 
discussion and identifying what would be useful for a new version.  
 
 
 
 



Saudi Arabia (Arab group) 
Saudi Arabia highlighted the fact that there is some overlap sessions. It’s a problem for small 
delegations. There is also a lack of time for internal coordination. Regarding the text 
proposal, Saudi Arabia reaffirmed that it can’t be accepted as it is now. 
 
Co-facilitators 
Mr. Peer Stiansen (Norway) reconfirmed that the text from yesterday doesn’t exist. 
 
Saudi Arabia (Arab group) 
Saudi Arabia asked the co-facilitators to inform Parties on what’s happening in the other 
rooms.  
 
Co-facilitators 
Mr. Peer Stiansen (Norway) explained that yesterday, the discussion on the development of 
modalities and procedures for the operation and use of a public registry referred to in 
Article 4, paragraph 12, of the Paris Agreement moved forward. He continued by explained 
that Parties also discovered a new text version and gave the mandate to co-facilitators to 
produce a new version. Here, in this room, co-facilitators don’t get the mandate to do so, 
thus the previous document (November 2017 version) is the only valid text and the base for 
the discussion. 
 
Saudi Arabia (Arab group) 
Saudi Arabia appreciated the work done by the co-facilitators, but requested more time for 
discussion with its delegation. Saudi Arabia concluded: what I see here, they have a text and 
we don’t.  
 
Co-facilitators 
Once again, the co-facilitators explained the reason why there is no new version of the text.   
 
Saudi Arabia (Arab group) 
Saudi Arabia requested to have more clarification on the agenda for the rest of the week.  
 
Co-facilitators 
This afternoon is our next session, but the content of the session will depend on what we 
will decide now.  
 
European union - EU 
EU expressed its willingness of engaging the discussion on the 2017 version of the text. EU 
reaffirmed what they already said at the beginning of the week. We can start to develop 
options, which will help us to have a more complete document for the following discussions. 
 
Jamaica (AOSIS) 
… 
 
Egypt (African group) 
On behalf of African group, Egypt requested a joint coordination meeting to discuss on 
technical issues.  
 
Saudi Arabia (Arab group) 
Saudi Arabia asked for more clarification on the origin of the new version.  



 
Co-facilitators 
Co-facilitators explained to Saudi Arabia that the yesterday version doesn’t exist because 
Parties argued on the fact that co-facilitators didn’t get the mandate to do this document. 
 
Saudi Arabia (Arab group) 
Saudi Arabia asked for an additional clarification: we need a common narrative. My goal here 
is not to slow down the process, but this process is a party-driven process, so Saudi Arabia 
wanted to know when the joint session would happen. 
 
South Africa 
South Africa expressed its support on African group to have a joint meeting. They also 
mentioned that they could engage discussion on the 2017 version of the document. South 
Africa is looking for a simple and clear decision with clear options to invite Parties to use the 
registry.  
 
Tuvalu 
Tuvalu is agreed to work on the initial version of the document in order to start 
streamlining ideas and proposals. Tuvalu is in favour of option 1 (2 registries). Tuvalu also 
highlight the importance of being at the same level of work than with colleagues on NDCs 
registry before having the joint meeting in order to have a productive exchange. 
 
Peru (AILAC) 
Peru on behalf of AILAC is supporting option 1. 
 
Jordan 
Jordan is supporting Arab group to have a joint meeting. 
 
Egypt (African group) 
Egypt highlighted the importance to understand the technical issues thanks to a joint session 
in order to be on the same page. 
 
US 
The US is supporting the idea of having two registries and gave the mandate to accelerate 
the work. The US also expressed that they would be interested to have a joint session. 
 
Saudi Arabia 
Saudi Arabia reaffirmed that the mandate is not given and requested to have more time for 
coordination. Saudi Arabia reminded also their willingness to have a joint session.  
 
Jamaica 
Jamaica would like to ask Saudi Arabia about the amount of time needed for internal 
coordination and gave the mandate to the co-facilitators to produce a new text.  
 
Philippines 
Philippines requested that this item should be brought at a political level. 
 
UAE 
UEA is supporting Saudi Arabia.  
 



Kenya 
Kenya is supporting South Africa and gave the mandate to the co-facilitators to produce a 
new text.  
 
Saudi Arabia 
We don’t give the mandate. 
 
China 
China gave the mandate to the co-facilitators to produce a new text but wanted to remind 
to the co-facilitators that is a party driven process. China is also supporting the idea to have 
a joint meeting.  
 
Peru 
… 
 
Co-facilitators 
We still don’t have the mandate because one group of countries is still opposed. 
 
China 
Can we send the submissions? 
 
Co-facilitators 
One email address exists. But we don’t have the mandate to produce a new document.  
 
Saudi Arabia 
We need for internal reunions. Today it is only Sept. 5th. We still have time. We still have 
COP24. There is pressure.  We are open to discussion, but we are not ready to give you 
the mandate.  
 
Co-facilitators 
Our next meeting is today 5 to 6pm.  
 
Ecuador 
How many slots left do we have for this item?  
 
Co-facilitators 
One session this afternoon and one more tomorrow. That’s it! 
Just for clarification, if we don’t receive the mandate before this afternoon session, we will 
have to work on the initial version. Co-facilitators expressed their concerns about the 
content of the discussion of this afternoon session.  
 
	  


